WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened by the passing of Hugh Tomkinson, retired transit operator, who passed away on January 26, 2023.

AND WHEREAS, Hugh joined the Transportation and Works department, Mississauga Transit, on July 16, 2001 and retired on November 30, 2022, having worked alongside his colleagues at MiWay for 21 years.

AND WHEREAS he was a loving and devoted husband to Gisela for 47 years and will be forever cherished as a father to Geoffrey, Paul, and Peter and grandfather to Caleb, Sadie, Kian, and Archie as well as many other family members and friends.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Tomkinson family.